
SLT Minutes 

10.2.18 
 

The meeting commenced at 4:02 in room 100. 

 

Copies of the September minutes were sent via e-mail and are available on the school website. A 

motion was made to approve the minutes. The motion passed. 

 

Old Business  

 

School Leadership will continue with its subcommittee structure this year. Each meeting, these 

four subcommittees will report to the at large group.  

 School Improvement Plan: while the committee did not meet, per the district, our SIP 

goals were revised to follow a common format. While the goals changed slightly, our action 

steps have not. They are now as follows: 

o By June 2019, Southeast High School will increase the school performance 

composite from 56.7% to a minimum of 57.7%.  

 Biology from 61.5% to 62.5.  

 English II from 57.1% to 58.1%.  

 Math I from 32.5% to 33.5%  

o Southeast High School will keep our momentum going with graduation rates and 

dropout rates.  

 Dropout rate will decrease from 2.46 to 2.10.  

 Graduation rate will increase from 95.6% to 96.1%. 

 Attendance Committee: while this committee has not met as of yet, most of the work has 

been focused on recovering dropouts which is time sensitive in the first 20 days of school. 

Ashley Smith is the chair of this subcommittee and will reach out to committee members 

to set up a meeting time.  

 Climate Culture: this committee will work on specified growth areas identified in the 

Teacher Working Conditions Survey. The chair is Shawyn Newton and he will reach out 

to committee members to begin this work. 

 Mission, Vision and Core Values: This committee gathered feedback from teachers at the 

September 12 faculty meeting to draft this mission: “Inspire lifelong learners by building 

relationships with the community.” They will continue their work by developing a vision 

and core values and they will share these with PTO and staff for feedback.  

New Business 

Tutorial buses will begin October 15 and run until May 31. When we miss two or more days of 

school within a week, the buses will not run.  

 

PSAT will be administered October 10. 10
th

 and 11
th

 grade students will be testing. Seniors will be 

encouraged to find off campus opportunities and freshman will remain in 1
st

 block until 1:15. A 

bell schedule and senior project form will be emailed as we get closer.  

 



The PreACT will be administered on November 7. Only 10
th

 graders take this test so 9
th

, 11
th

 and 

12
th

 graders will remain in 2
nd

 block. A bell schedule will be emailed as we approach this date.  

 

Mr. Burton and Wesley Bowland proposed a new club called Dungeons and Dragons. This club 

would center on playing the complex game that builds critical thinking and collaborative work. 

SLT agreed to table a decision until the proposed club members could meet with Teasley and 

Seagraves.  

 

It was agreed that because we would not visit all three classes on October 10 due to the PSAT, 

progress reports would go home on October 11.  

 

Parent and Student Questions / Announcements 

 

None 

 

The next meeting will be November 6 in room 100.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 4:31. 

 


